LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 01/22/12
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was not present, so all decisions will have to be ratified at the next board meeting.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Bruce Langson



Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus (by phone)

Kae Jones Bogdanovich
Sarah Butler Walker, Senior Squares Committee Chairperson, and former board member Nancy Murray Harkess were also in attendance.

Board members Carole Inghram Montalto, Danny Lee, Sandy Pettit Backus, Francine Sarno Pulliam, and Dave Williams were unable to attend due to illnesses or prior commitments.
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the December 18, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statements as of 12/31/11 and 01/22/12 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  In addition, expenses of $63.43 to Patty Haack for mailing of the reminder postcards for dues were unanimously approved for payment.
Budget
The final 2011 LVHSAA Budget as of 12/31/11 was reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  There were no new variances since the previous meeting,
2012 Budget
The final approved budget for 2012 was reviewed.  There have been no expenses so far in 2012.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
There were no updates on 2012 class reunions.
Fund Raising

Sandy is in the process of forming a Fund Raising Committee.  Nancy K. Banner has volunteered to be a member.  Former board member Nancy Murray Harkess volunteered to help also.  Sandy will be contacting Francine Sarno Pulliam and Shirley Maguire Leavitt to see if they would also like to be on the committee.  Sandy will hold a committee meeting prior to the next board meeting.
Grants
We have not received any new requests for grants from students or teachers.
Historian Update

We are still looking for someone to replace Gary Dillingham as Historian.  A couple of names were suggested.  Patty will contact them to see if they are interested.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 312 paid members, including 80 lifetime members, plus 6 honorary members and 10 scholarship winners, for a total of 328 members in good standing.  60 memberships expired 09/30/11.  We received 57 renewals and 4 new memberships since the last meeting.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce will contact the Student Council Advisor, Kevin Kloeker, regarding attending Student Council meetings.
Scholarships

Matt is going to contact all scholarship winners to date to determine their current student status.  Patty contacted Alma Chavez Sprague, class of 1939, who gave us $3000 for scholarships last year.  She has promised to do so again this year.  Matt will also follow-up with Peter Mohr.
Senior Squares
Senator Richard Bryan, Rollie and Bruce met with the new Principal, Scott Walker, at the Las Vegas Academy on December 21, 2011 to review their proposal for a Senior Squares monument to replace the existing squares, which will be sand-blasted off.  Mr. Walker was very supportive of the proposal.  It was agreed that this would be a permanent solution, and would also eliminate the hazard created when the existing squares are wet and slippery.  Senator Bryan will be talking to Bob Stoldal, and is also looking into the possibility of a grant.  It was agreed that the funds in the current Senior Squares account will be transferred to the LVHSAA account.  Sarah will send Patty an e-mail outlining which squares are paid for, etc.  Patty will contact John Bearce (class of 1953) for the name of the company that did the tiles for the Senior Squares memorial that is at the new LVHS and will provide that information to Bruce.  Bruce will then contact that company to determine costs for 18” tiles.  
Vehicle Donation Program

We still have a van and a small trailer that were donated.  Bruce is trying to sell these through Craig’s List.  
Website and Facebook

There was no update. 
Wildcat Reunion 
Rollie contacted Bill Boyd, who has agreed to let us move the reunion to The Orleans.  We were able to keep the same date (September 15, 2012).  We are currently waiting for the contract from The Orleans.  
OLD BUSINESS

Desert Breeze

Matt obtained the publication schedule from the Desert Breeze advisor at LVHS.  There will be three more issues this year (mid-February, March/April and May/Senior issue).  The students are not charged for the paper.  They print approximately 1100 issues each time, at a cost of about $550.  Matt will ask about the possibility of having an article about the LVHSAA in each of the remaining issues, and also in the first issue in the Fall.  We have budgeted $600 for this year and are hoping they will accept that as a donation for doing the articles.  They do not have a set price for ads or articles.  We would like to encourage the graduating students to join the LVHSS, to attend the Wildcat Reunion and stay in touch with their classmates.  We would also like to do an article regarding scholarships and previous winners. 
Donor’s List

Bruce hopes to be in touch with Larry Ruvo in the near future.
2012 Helldorado

Bruce and Rollie will take measurements so we can order new sheeting and fringe for the float.   They are also looking into a better way to secure the lights on the float.  Bruce has sent a letter to Larry Ruvo, asking him to be our “celebrity” alumnus on the float.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Sarah mentioned that she has been successful in obtaining State Sales Tax Exemption for several organizations.  She volunteered to review our application and help with the re-submission.  
Yearbook Ad
Matt has been in touch with the new yearbook advisor at LVHS.  We have missed the deadline for an ad this year.  Patty will look into the possibility of having a postcard inserted into the yearbooks.  
NEW BUSINESS
Homeless Students
Based on a recent article about homeless high school students in the LV Review Journal, Carole suggested we determine if there are homeless students at LVHS, and that we hold a discussion on how we might be able to help them.  The board thought this was a great idea.  Patty will contact the school.

Yearbook Auction

Patty has received several bids on the yearbooks that were donated to us.  Final winners will be determined on January 31, 2012.  Bruce will contact the LV Academy Principal to see if there are any yearbooks in the attic over the gym.

LVHSAA Brochures

We have depleted our supply of brochures.  The board approved ordering an additional supply.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, February 26, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
